
NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT

Merry Christmas, BSC members! 

Here we are already in the holiday season, another year is almost 
gone.  We are looking forward to our Christmas party on 12/4, 
thanks to Darlene for chairing, I’m looking forward to ‘rocking 
around the Christmas tree’ and having some juicy steak!

We held our elections in November, and I’m happy to serve you as President for 
another year. Hopefully, I’ll have the full ‘prez’ experience, since we are planning 
(as of this writing) to carry on all activities as usual pre-pandemic. Thank you for 
entrusting me with this honor, I plan to do my best!

Baxter and I are working on the New Year’s Eve party as we speak. Friday night, 
12/31, Rack & Rolls is hosting us (thanks to Robert and Sharon), and we’ll have 
breakfast tickets available (pre-sale tickets only) for $5.  Please see me or 
Darlene for yours asap. We need an accurate headcount to prep for food. You 
can expect an enjoyable night remembering BSC from years gone by, our theme 
is ‘MEMORIES’. Please come and share some of your funny stories with fellow 
members and guests and dance the night away to our good friend DJ Randal 
Hight, direct from N Myrtle Beach and Jukin’ Oldies radio. Be sure to make some 
requests – I’m betting he has all your favorites on hand!

Our membership Re-Up party is scheduled for Friday, 1/28. The SPORTS theme is 
back, we always have a good time wearing our favorite teams!  Thank you, Jan, 
for organizing this busy party!  We’re planning some good eats, so I hope you’ll 
plan to JOIN us, LOL. If you want to renew/join early, feel free. It’ll save some 
time on re-up night – you can get more shagging in!

Did you know that Mary has re-vamped our website?  It looks amazing and is 
FULL of information.  Be sure to check it out, and let Mary know how much we 
appreciate her.  All the good stuff is still there, plus our updated Bylaws and all 
of BSC’s old newsletters. Simply go to www.burlingtonshagclub.com, click 
around the links, and see everything, including loads of photos from our past 
events. Thank you, Mary Gregory, you’ve done a wonderful job!

As 2021 wraps up, I reflect on the progress we’ve made as a club in resuming 
some normalcy.  I am grateful to so many members and guests that have shared 
our Friday shag nights, and I’m excited to see more of you in 2022 as we ‘eek’ 
past the COVID scare. I also pray that any new strains do not bring additional 
threats to folks, and we can regain some confidence in being around each other. 
Of course, I understand the hesitation – if you’ve been resistant in coming out, 
just come when you are comfortable. But please know that you are missed! 

Remember to be safe, and as always, ‘DON’T FORGET THE BASICS!’ 

Kim Sellars 
President
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November 19, 2021

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS (Kim Sellars) Welcome to all that came out tonight for this important business meeting! Kim read a very nice note 
received from the Jr. Shag Club thanking our club for our generous contribution to this organization.

SECRETARY’S REPORT (Jan Burwell) Membership at this time is 213! A motion was made to approve the October minutes as written, by Jack
Oakley and seconded by Debbie Burnham, motion passed. November and December birthdays were shared.

TREASURER’S REPORT (Alice Isley) General Account/Fund Raising Accounts deposits, expenses and balances were shared for October. A
motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Jack Oakley and seconded by Martha Shoffner, motion passed.

SUNSHINE NEWS (Debbie Burnham) See NL. Call Debbie to share about our members facing sickness, difficulties or celebratory news!

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING No business meeting for December. New 2022 officers/board members inducted at the Christmas Party.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT (Ronnie Gregory) The BOD met to tie up loose ends for 2021 to get ready for the new Board to take over.
Ronnie thanked all the club members for their support for the Board members. New Board members will be invited to our last meeting on
Monday, December 6 at 6:00 pm.

SOS REPORT (Ronnie Gregory) There will be a full schedule in 2022 starting with Midwinter/Winter Workshop (January 13-16, 2022) and Spring
SOS (April 21-May 1, 2022). We expect to have the parade and Fun Sunday/Fun Monday. Get your 2022 SOS cards from Edith Loy or Mary
Gregory. These would make excellent Christmas presents! The Carefree Times is now online only! Check it out!

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE (Jack Oakley) See present By-Laws and changes voted on. #1 Vice Presidents club duties (Motion to accept made by Kim
Sellars, seconded by Lucy Duvall, passed), #2 Voting on expenditures not in budget (Motion made by Karen Byrd, seconded by Wade Kimbro,
passed), #3 Party and Events Committee (Motion made by Darlene Oakley and seconded by Martha Shoffner, passed), #4 Nomination Committee
(Motion by Alice Isley, seconded by Darlene Oakley, passed), #5 Sunshine Committee increase (Motion made by Martha Shoffner, seconded by
Allen Duvall, passed), #6 Historian Committee (Motion made by Darlene Oakley, seconded by Mary Gregory, passed), #7 HOF Committee (Motion
by Dianne Neese and seconded by Amber Allen, passed).

HALLOWEEN PARTY (Brenda Smith) Letter from Brenda was read by Kim thanking everyone who came out and participated. The food was
delicious (Mykonos, snacks) and the costumes were beyond outrageous! Four door prizes were awarded and 2 of our very own members won 2 of
those – Martha Shoffner and Dawn Lewis. Also, there was a contest for Best Couple Costumes – Darlene and Jack Oakley, Most Original
Costume – Amber Allen, Sexiest Costume – Judy Bateman and Scariest Costume – Karen Bateman. Congratulations to all these folks! Check out
photos from the Halloween party on our website!

CHRISTMAS PARTY (Darlene Oakley) December 4, Saturday 6-11 pm, Burlington Shrine Club, DJ Buck Crumpton. See Darlene to purchase
your ticket and make your food choice in advance, Filet Mignon or Grilled Chicken. Tickets are $25/members and $35/non-members. The
members voted on cash bar with beer and wine ($3 each) or an open bar with beer, wine and liquor. Water, tea and soda will be available, as well.
In lieu of not being able to have a membership party, the board suggested paying $10 toward members’ food. A motion was made by Edith Loy
and seconded by Amber Allen. The motion passed.

NEW YEARS EVE PARTY (Kim Sellars) December 31, 7-11 pm, Rack and Rolls. Come dance with DJ Randal Hight, enjoy some rockin’ hors
d’eouvres and door prizes! Breakfast will be available at 11:30 pm for only $5.

CHRISTMAS CHEER – Buckets will be at the club for collections. See Kim Sellars if you would like to help with packing or delivery.

2022 BENEFIT EVENT – A motion (#1) was made to have a benefit in 2022 by Ronnie Gregory and seconded by Mike Wilson, motion passed. A
motion (#2) was made by Mary Gregory to have an event, decided by the benefit committee when and where, instead of a Valentine Dance
benefit. The motion was seconded by Wade Kimbro.

ELECTIONS (Dianne & Lee Neese) The following members will be your 2022 Officers and Board Members – Congratulations to all: President –
Kim Sellars, Vice President – Darlene Oakley, Secretary – Karen Byrd, Treasurer – Jerry Byrd, Sgt.-at-Arms – Baxter Sellars, Butch Dawson –
new board member, Mike Wilson – new board member, Jack Oakley – board member, Mary Gregory – board member

RE-UP PARTY (Jan Burwell) January 28, Friday - Sports theme, DJ Chigger Woods, yummy snacks! No forms needed, if no changes!

50/50 (Lee Neese) – Martha Shoffner, Congratulations!
MEMBERS PRESENT - 33
MEETING ADJOURNED– 8:10 pm
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING – January 21, 7:00 pm, R & R
SUBMITTED BY Jan Kyaw Burwell, Secretary

Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting



Board  of Directors

Ronnie Gregory-Chair

336-213-7053
rgregory5@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory

336-213-7054
mgregory5@triad.rr.com

Dianne Neese

336-229-2410
dineese@triad.rr.com

Jack Oakley - Vice Chair

919-414-8119
jhoakley7@gmail.com

December 6, 2021

(See minutes in January 2022 
newsletter.)

Board  Meeting Minutes 
Summary

Duke Hill 12/2

Brenda Smith 12/4

Ed Mahan 12/4

Carol Pettigrew 12/5

Doris Keaton 12/12

Marie Brown 12/22

Jo Meyers 12/27

Danny Edwards 12/28

Terza Lowdermilk 12/28

Alice Isley 12/31

Randy Graham 12/31

Friday Night DJ Schedule

mailto:rgregory5@triad.rr.com
mailto:mgregory5@triad.rr.com
mailto:dineese@triad.rr.com
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January DJ Schedule

January 7 Robbie Leggett

January 14 TBD

January 21 Ron Russ

January 28 Chigger Woods

I wanted to put out a call to all 
members in case you are interested 
in helping a very important 
cause: December 1st thru 17th, 
Burlington Christmas Cheer will be 
working to distribute Christmas 
donations between sponsors and 
their sponsored families. These 
activities will be taking place at the 
Burlington Depot downtown Mon-Tue 
12-5pm and Wed-Thur-Fri 9am-
1pm. Kim Moore, Betty Hall and the 
crew need volunteers to help direct 
people and distribute donations.

Please call or email me if you are 
interested There are some mornings 
and afternoon times still available. 
They also need help with deliveries 
to the elderly. What a blessing!

Of course, we are continuing to 
accept and pass on all donations of 
food and items from you to the 
Christmas Cheer staff – keep it 
coming!

Thank you all so much!!!
Kim Sellars
336-266-1214

Newsletter Deadline for the  
January issue is December 24th. 

Please email any items you want 
to be considered for publication 

to maxkim63@aol.com.

Our next business meeting is Friday, 
January 21st at 7:00pm.  As always, 
it’s at Rack & Rolls. Business starts 

promptly – please come!

mailto:dedithloy@triad.rr.com
mailto:dedithloy@triad.rr.com
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub




Bill Shreve 1/1
Robin Bridges 1/2
Gail Paschall 1/4
Tom Pate 1/4
Dawn Lewis 1/11
Joan Kimbro 1/13
Danny Shelton 1/14
Gailes Stuckey 1/14
Tim McDowell 1/16
Pat Dunnagan 1/18
Kaye Jones 1/18
Cheryl Lee 1/18
Andrea Loy 1/21
Pam McHone 1/21
Kenny Warren 1/21
Bobbie Jolly 1/23
CB Kimbro 1/23
Lisa Warren 1/24
Chigger Woods 1/24
John Williford 1/28
Amy Crawford 1/31
Sherry Tyndall 1/31

SUNSHINE NEWS

• Baxter Sellars had surgery on November 26th but is 
home and is recovering and feeling so much better.

• Kurt Lankford is scheduled for a cochlear implant 
December 20th, please keep Kurt in your thoughts and 
prayers

• Evelyn Turner is home and improving each day; 
prayers have been answered. Rick is so glad to have 
her home and he mentioned that they are going on 
walks. Through prayers, miracles happen each day.

• Please continue to pray for Tommy McVey

Sunshine thought:

If we let our minds wonder to the “why” of miracles, all 
we need to do is turn to the wonder of His birth and 
rejoice for the many blessings we received.

Sunshine Chair
Debbie Burnham

Please contact Debbie Burnham with
Sunshine News burnham@triad.rr.com

336-491-4927

Danville Shag Club

2 Witches Brewery & Winery

209 Trade St., Danville, VA

First Thursday of each month

Starts Jan 6th, 6:00-9:00pm, DJ 
donation

Steppin’ Out Shag Club

Pennrose Park Country Club

1622 Country Club Rd., Reidsville

Starts Jan, the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays

6:30-9:00pm, $5 cover

Greater Triad Shag Club

Twist, 35 Dolley Madison Rd., 

Greensboro

Wednesdays 5:30-8:30pm, $7 cover

Sundays 4:00-7:30pm, $7 cover

Winston Salem Shag Club

Gatsby’s Pub, 1157 Burke St., 

Winston Salem

Wednesdays 6:30-9:30, $5 cover

Eno Beach Shag Club

(stay tuned!)

mailto:dburnham@triad.rr.com


SOS Carefree Times is online now!  Go to 

www.shagdance.com and click on the 

picture as shown above and you can read 

it, print it, and save it.  You can print ONE 

page or ALL pages. 

Check it out today!!

http://www.shagdance.com/




     Membership Application       
Annual Dues                 January 1 - 31 ~ $25/person                  February 1 - December 31 ~ $30/person 

 

 
YEAR __________  

NAME    (HIS) ___________________________________ (HERS) _________________________________ 

ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________________  

CITY/STATE/ZIP ______________________________________________________________________  

HOME PHONE  ________________________________________________________________________  

CELL PHONE  (HIS)_______________________________ (HERS)_________________________________  

BIRTHDAY  (HIS) ________________________________ (HERS) ________________________________  

EMAIL  (HIS) ____________________________________ (HERS) _______________________________ 
 
 

□ NEW MEMBER                  □ RENEWAL MEMBER                   □ HALL OF  FAME                 □ PAST  PRESIDENT 
 
 
COMMMITTEES I  AM INTERESTED IN --- 

ENTERTAINMENT □          DJ □                     MEMBERSHIP □       GOLF TOURNAMENT □       

NOMINATION □              SUNSHINE □          HISTORIAN □          CHARITABLE FUND RAISING □  

        
************************************************************************************************************************************        

CHECK $ __________ #_________            CASH $_______________             TOTAL PAID $ _____________  

MEMBER’S SIGNATURE _________________________________________________________________  

CHECKS  PAYABLE  TO: Burlington Shag Club 

P.O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216 
 

************************************************************************************************************************************ 
 

CLUB USE ONLY  

 
Sec.’s Initials _______   Date rec’d___________    Card Issued □     Card Mailed □        Date___________           

 



BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack n Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Oc

Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

December 3rd 7pm Shag Night Canceled  .............................................................................. No DJ 

December 4th 6pm Christmas Party at Burlington Shrine Club .................DJ Buck Crumpton 

December 10th 7pm Shag Night  ....................................................................... DJ Chigger Woods 

December 17th 7pm Shag Night  ................................................................................ DJ Bill Moore 

December 24th Christmas Eve ................................................................ No DJ, Merry Christmas!! 

December 31st 8pm New Year Eve Party ............................................................. DJ Randal Hight 

January 7th 7pm Shag Night  .............................................................................. DJ Robbie Leggett 

January 14th 7pm 8pm Shag Night .......................................................................................  DJ TBD 

January 13-16 Mid-Winter/Workshop ..................................................................... @ Ocean Drive 

January 21st 7pm Business meeting, Shag Night ........................................ DJ Rockin’ Ron Russ 

January 28th 7pm 2022 Member Re-Up Party  ............................................... DJ Chigger Woods 

https://scontent-b-iad.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-prn1/v/t34.0-12/10151075_10203254634428884_943797772_n.jpg?oh=b9fee895ad6ae5ee37016cb7649a1ba7&oe=5334EDB7

